Meeting Lexy Bowen Community Fund Committee

September 1, 2005

Meeting was started at 7:03 pm.  Present were co-chairs Marc Cohen and Judy Reeves,  Jerel McNeil, Dennis Watson, Jimmy Carper, Sara Sjolander, Tootsie Zeis and Brian Keever.

Marc presented applicant 05DM2692, a request for assistance with prescription drug purchases over a period of the next 3 months, which would amount to approximately $300.00 each month.  The applicant was told that if the committee voted to do this it would max out the applicant’s eligibility for the year.  Judy had presented a ‘schedule’ to keep up with this applicant should the vote pass as we have never spread payments over a period of time before.  The form was adopted for possible use.  The voting members of the committee voted to accept this applicant’s request. Marc will ask Keith to cut the first check for $308.33 made payable to CVS Pharmacy, the amount of the first months drugs.

Judy submitted a tentative Application Form (having used the Colt 45’s form which was provided by Steven Bunch with appropriate changes made to fit the Lexy Bowen Community Fund needs) for the committee to discuss.  Correcting 3 typos, adding the mailing address, and removing the portion referring to Public Assistance, the application was accepted as being ready to present to the Board of Directors for final approval.  The changes will be made and it will be presented by Marc and Judy at the September 29th Board meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Reeves

Co-Chair

